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ASH TOWNSHIP
 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

                 May 16, 2018
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk - Michelle Geiermann, Treasurer – Rob Schock, and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: Trustee – Adam Grabetz.

Others present: Jim Hollandsworth – Township Engineer, William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, and 10 citizens. 
Motion #3094 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Schock to approve the agenda as amended.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3095 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 4/18/18, and Proposed Planning Commission Meeting Minutes of 3/20/18.           
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3096 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to approve bills #1-117 in the amount of  

$310,568.81, from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds, Sewer Funds & Fire Equipment Fund.          Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
A. Blight Follow Up – John Sledge Jr. 

Supervisor Carmack asked Manager Vaslo to update the board regarding the conditions at the Sledge property. The Manager stated that very little progress had been made and that numerous blight factors remained on the property. 

Mr. Sledge was present and spoke in his defense. The consensus of the board was the Mr. Sledge has had more than 9 months to complete the cleanup that he gave his word to do in July 2017.  The board authorized Attorney Godfroy to file a new complaint with the court for failure to comply with the Township Blight Ordinance. 

New Business

Managers Report.
Manager Vaslo noted one item in his report to the board. It was the tentative schedule from the MCRC for this seasons projects. 

Bight- Gary Ball

Supervisor Carmack asked if Manager Vaslo had followed up on the complaint regarding the conditions at the Ball property on Sigler Rd. Manager Vaslo had visited the property and shared photos of the property via an e-mail. It was the Manager opinion that numerous blight factors were present. The board also discussed the other areas on the complaint. 
Mr. Ball was present and spoke in his defense. The consensus of the board was that blight factors were present and that Mr. Ball would have to bring his property into compliance. After some discussion the board gave Mr. Ball 60 days to remove all blight related factors from the property or to have the items stored indoors. No motion was offered. 

Kinzit Technologies Request.

In an effort to better protect the Township’s computer system our IT consultant, Kinzit, is recommending that we replace our outdated router/firewall. Clerk Geiermann worked with Kinzit on this extra layer of security and brought to the board a quote of $784.98 for the new equipment for the board’s consideration. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3097 To Purchase. 
Motion by Schock supported by Carmack to purchase the proposed equipment from Kinzit Technologies as out lined in PO #1652 in an amount not to exceed $784.98.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Security Camera at Library.  
Librarian David Ross had reached out to the Township asking that the board consider the purchase of security cameras at the library. A brief discussion took place. No motion was offered. 

BDC Annual Contribution.
The Township received a letter from Tim Lake, Monroe County Business Development President & CEO, requesting that the Township again join the BDC efforts to attract and retain business in the region. Though some of the board felt it has been hard to see tangible results for Ash Township they understood the bigger picture and the core mission of the BDC.  After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:  
Motion #3098 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Schock to approve $2,000 for the Township’s annual contribution to the Monroe County Business Development Corporation. 

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

LED Lights at Twp Hall.

Manager Vaslo had brought to the board a plan to change over all the existing lighting inside and outside of Twp Hall to LED lights. He solicited two quotes for the project and presented them to the board for consideration. All agreed that the idea had merit and the potential for a pay back on the investment in as little as 3 to 4 years made good sense. The first quote was from YellowBlue LED in the amount of $14,563.54, the other was from Oak Leaf Building and Electrical Contracting, Inc., in the amount of $11,900.00. Manager Vaslo stated that the scope of work was similar but with Oak Leaf the Twp would be getting new fixtures as YellowBlue proposed reusing the existing fixtures. After some discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3099 To Approve. 
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the proposal from Oak Leaf Building & Electrical Contracting in an amount not to exceed $11,900.00 for the replacement of the existing lighting at Twp Hall with new LED lighting.    Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.    Motion carried. 

Open Burning.

Supervisor Carmack led the discussion on the subject of the Township’s policy on open burning. Manager Vaslo stated the policy as he understood it and what how he enforces it to the board. There seemed to be some differences in opinion amongst the board members regarding the policy and how it should be enforced. After much discussion it was the consensus of the member present that the current policy was working fine. But they did ask that Manager Vaslo and Chief Fahnestock review the policy and enforcement procedures together. No Motion was offered. 
Wickenheiser Property on Maxwell & Labo. 
Supervisor Carmack informed the board of a situation where qualified agricultural land that was recently purchased by Jim Wickenheiser at Maxwell & Labo Roads had been deemed to have had a change of use by Twp Assessor Renius which resulted in an uncapping of taxable value and the recapture of $12,000 in property taxes as the land no longer qualified as agricultural land. The Supervisor simply wanted the board to be notified in the future if an instance like this were to occur again so that the board could be part of the decision making process. No motion was offered. 
Citizen Comments. 
There was couple of residents from Whipple Road who addressed the board on the need for road and drainage improvements. The speaker, Don Oliver, mentioned that it has been many years since any aggregate has been added to the road and the grading twice a year was not sufficient to keep the road in good condition. He also mentioned that drainage on Whipple and the adjoining Sweitzer Road should be looked at as there seems to be a lack of flow in the ditches in the area. Supervisor Carmack and the other board members thanked the residents for their input and they were given a road petition to circulate. It was noted that the 2018 projects had already been selected but the board would consider improvements in a future year. No motion was offered. 
With no further business in front of the board and hearing no further comments from the audience the following motion was offered:
Motion #3100 Meeting Adjourn 
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
